
2. When ratifying, accepting, approving or acceding to this Convention, or at any time 
thereafter, a Party that is not a regional economic integration organization may declare in a written 
instrument submitted to the Depositary that, with regard to any dispute concerning the 
interpretation or application of this Convention, it recognizes one or both of the following means 
of dispute settlement as compulsory in relation to any Party accepting the same obligation:

(a) Arbitration in accordance with the procedure set out in Part I of Annex E;

(b) Submission of the dispute to the International Court of Justice.

3. A Party that is a regional economic integration organization may make a declaration with like 
effect m relation to arbitration in accordance with paragraph 2.

4. A declaration made pursuant to paragraph 2 or 3 shall remain in force until it expires in 
accordance with its terms or until three months after written notice of its revocation has been 
deposited with the Depositary.

5. The expiry of a declaration, a notice of revocation or a new declaration shall in no way affect 
proceedings pending before an arbitral tribunal or the International Court of Justice, unless the 
parties to the dispute otherwise agree.

6. If the parties to a dispute have not accepted the same means of dispute settlement pursuant to 
paragraph 2 or 3, and if they have not been able to settle their dispute through the means 
mentioned in paragraph 1 within twelve months following notification by one Party to another that 
a dispute exists between them, the dispute shall be submitted to a conciliation commission at the 
request of any party to the dispute. The procedure set out in Part II of Annex E shall apply to 
conciliation under this Article.

Article 26

Amendments to the Convention

1. Amendments to this Convention may be proposed by any Party.

2. Amendments to this Convention shall be adopted at a meeting of the Conference of the 
Parties. The text of any proposed amendment shall be communicated to the Parties by the 
Secretariat at least six months before the meeting at which it is proposed for adoption. The 
Secretariat shall also communicate the proposed amendment to the signatories to this Convention 
and, for information, to the Depositary.

3. The Parties shall make every effort to reach agreement on any proposed amendment to this 
Convention by consensus. If all efforts at consensus have been exhausted, and no agreement 
reached, the amendment shall as a last resort be adopted by a three-fourths majority vote of the 
Parties present and voting at the meeting.
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